
Sun City Center Amateur Radio Club 
General Membership Meeting March 6, 2019 

 
Board of Directors: 
President, Richard Hillyer W2RWH                            Program Director, Joe Mustion KG4WLG 
Vice President, Richard Wiczalkowski KD4WMR     Emergency Coordinator, Rick Sochon N1OV 
Treasurer, Ed Blecher KD2LAU                                    Station Trustee, Bob Goldberg WA4M 
Secretary, Judy Wozniak 
 
Richard Hillyer, President, called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM.   
 
Treasurer Report:  Ed reported that 68 members have paid their dues for 2019 and the 
Treasury Balance is $4,809.35.  Fourteen members have not rejoined. 
 
New Business:  The Picnic will be held on Saturday April 6, 2019, 12 – 2:00 PM, at the 
Horseshoe Pit.   Mr. Ed Blecher and Mr. Bob Goldberg are Co-Chairmen of the Picnic Committee 
and volunteered to cook hamburgers and hot dogs.   Ed will send out an email asking for a yes 
or no answer if you are planning to attend the picnic.  There will be a $5.00 charge payable at 
the event.   Volunteers would be appreciated. 
 
Mr. Richard Wiczalkowski, Vice President, stated that the Hospital Group will meet after the 
April General Membership Meeting.  
 
Judy Wozniak, Secretary, stated that a new vendor for club shirts and hats has been located.  A 
female shirt is available.  There is a minimum order of 10 shirts.   
In the fall when the snowbirds return a price list will be available and orders will be taken.  This 
will be the only time orders will be taken for the calendar year 2019.  The next time to order 
will be the fall of 2020. 
 
 Mr. Rick Sochon N1OV stated that Fun Fest will be on Saturday March 16, 2019.  The SCCARC 
will have a table at the event.  Rick will send out an email asking for volunteers to help staff the 
table, help park cars and also to walk around during the event to offer assistance to anyone 
who might need help. 
Please wear your orange shirts if volunteering at the event. 
 
Program:  Mr. Paul Shanley WB0RCG gave a very interesting talk and power point presentation 
on Mr. Art Collins Legacy And How It Still Exists Today. 
 
Thank you to the 21 members and guests Mr. Loren and Mrs. Barbara St. Onge for attending 
this month’s meeting. 
 
Meeting closed at 3:30 PM 
 


